

December 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

Annual Report 2023

As we come towards the end of another busy and productive term, I am pleased to share with you The Collegiate Trust's Annual Report 2023 – please click on the link <u>here</u>. This is the first Annual Report that we have published since the disruption of COVID and, of course, the Trust has grown and developed significantly since then.

Now as a family of 8 schools, with almost 6000 pupils, we remain committed to our vision of an *exceptional education for all*. Our partnership work is strengthening through a range of professional networks and opportunities for collaboration and shared benefit. As we look ahead, we are excited to further develop our strategy and deepen its impact by reviewing various aspects of our work, including our use of technology, our approach to recruitment and retention and the impact of professional learning on teaching, learning and outcomes, for example.

At this time of year, I always enjoy spending time in our schools for Christmas events. Well done and thank you to everyone who has been involved or has come to support. The opportunity to perform and to work with others in putting on a performance are key learning experiences and I am delighted to have seen so many pupils enjoying their participation in these events.

Finally, I would want to wish all our pupils and their families a very peaceful Christmas break and my very best wishes for a happy and prosperous new year. We look forward to seeing you in 2024.

Yours sincerely

Mr S Dev

Chief Executive Officer